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21 June 2019  

 

 

Mr. Scott Stoness 

Vice President, Regulatory and Finance 

Trans Mountain Canada Inc. 

Suite 2700, 300 – 5th Avenue SW 

Calgary, AB  T2P 5J2 

Email regulatory@transmountain.com 

Mr. Shawn H. T. Denstedt, Q.C. 

Osler, Hoskin & Harcourt LLP 

Suite 2500, TransCanada Tower 

450 – 1st Street SW 

Calgary, AB  T2P 5H1  

Email sdenstedt@osler.com 

 

 

Dear Mr. Stoness and Mr. Denstedt: 

 

Trans Mountain Pipeline ULC (Trans Mountain) 

Trans Mountain Expansion Project (Project) 

Order in Council (OIC) No. P.C. 2019-0820 

Certificate of Public Convenience and Necessity (Certificate) OC-065; Amending 

Orders AO-005-OC-2 and AO-004-OC-49; and Orders XO-T260-007-2016,         

XO-T260-008-2016, XO-T260-009-2016, XO-T260-010-2016, and MO-015-2016 

 

On 18 June 2019, via OIC No. P.C. 2019-0820, the Governor in Council (GIC) directed the 

National Energy Board (Board) to issue a Certificate for the Project. The GIC also approved 

amendments to existing Certificates in relation to the Project. Please find attached, for your 

records, a copy of Certificate OC-065, and Amending Orders AO-005-OC-2 and                

AO-004-OC-49, in both official languages.  

 

With the issuance of the Certificates, Orders XO-T260-007-2016, XO-T260-008-2016,           

XO-T260-009-2016, XO-T260-010-2016, and MO-015-2016 are in effect, subject to the 

conditions as amended by the GIC. 

 

By way of a separate letter, the Board will issue, for public comment, a proposed approach to 

resuming the regulatory processes required for the next phases of the Project lifecycle, including 

the detailed route approval process, condition compliance, and the Board’s consideration of 

routing and non-routing variance requests. Following the comment period, the Board will issue 

instruments to update the conditions in respect of Orders XO-T260-007-2016,                         

XO-T260-008-2016, XO-T260-009-2016, XO-T260-010-2016, and MO-015-2016.  
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The Board reminds Trans Mountain that the issuance of Certificates does not automatically 

reinstate previous Board decisions or orders required to commence or resume construction 

activities. 

 

Yours truly, 

 

 

 

 

Sheri Young 

Secretary of the Board 

 

c.c.   Indigenous Advisory and Monitoring Committee (Trans Mountain)  

c/o Ms. Michelle Wilsdon and Ms. Naina Sloan 

Attention of: Indigenous Partnership Office – West 

Email nrcan.tmxcommittee-comitetmx.rncan@canada.ca 

 

 

Attachments 

Original signed by L. George for 
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